
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 

June 18, 1991 


Regular meeting of the Waterboro Board of Selectmen. 

PRESENT: John C. Monteith, Frank R. Allen, Jr. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

MILLARD GENTHNER & RAYMOND SMITH: Millard told the Board that there 
is a gate at the dump and they would like to have it installed between 
the highway dept. garage and the stump dump. When the highway dept. 
gate by the road is not locked then people are coming right into the 
stump dump that way. Millard and Raymond would install it and would 
have Fred bring some big boulders down and put them on either side so 
cars cannot go through. Sel. Allen asked about putting a walk-in at 
the main gate. Both Millard and Raymond feel that it is not a good 
idea, everything would be thrown into the transfer station. Sel. 
Monteith and Allen approved the installation of the gate with the 
stipulation that if it does not work then Fred will have to keep the 
highway dept. gate locked at all times. 

DWAYNE MORIN: Dwayne went over the paper bids with the Board that he 
has received from SMRP. Will need storage space. Considering 
cleaning out behind the CEO office to use for storage. Will save 
about 65% also can save on computer paper. There is a choice of 
either going with one delivery or having two delivery dates. If Town 
goes with the two delivery dates then it will have to be paid up 
front. Sel. Monteith and Allen approved the purchase of paper through 
SMRP. Dwayne also updated the Board on the closure of the dump. The 
Town can get 75% of the cost of closing the dump in 1982 back. The 
Sheriff is starting at the beach this weekend. 

Board signed the warrant for payment of bills and payroll. 




